LORDSHIP REC USERS FORUM & NETWORK

Minutes of LRUF general meeting - 24th January 2005
at Broadwater Farm Community Centre

PRESENT:  M. Smallwood (local resident); Cathy O’Leary (local resident & parent governor of BWF School); Nick Jackson (Haringey Play Association); Clasford Stirling (Broadwater Centre/Sport Association); Nigel Kielczewski (BWCentre, and Sporting & Educational Solutions); Claire McClafferty (British Trust for Conservation Volunteers); Michael Powell and Paul Ely (Haringey Recreation Department); Dave Morris [Chair], Ray Swain, Caroline Jepson [minutes]  (all of Friends of Lordship Rec); Maria Christley and Amelia Champ (local residents); Andie Frost (Soul In The City); Chris Joannou (BWF Neighbourhood Office); Angela Bullock (Twisted Stocking - Labyrinth project);   
APOLOGIES:  Simon Rix (Haringey Play Association); Renata Bailey (Sure Start); Storm Moncur (Friends of Lordship Rec); Gina Hogan (Broadwater Community Centre); Neville Watson

1.   MINUTES OF LAST MEETING    Correction in relation to the Labyrinth Project: Michael Loughnane had not agreed to maintain the Labyrinth.  (The maintenance of this project is still being examined as reported later in the minutes).    Matters arising: Trees for London have been consulted about the trees affected by the Active England project and are satisfied.  The playground site has been moved from its original planned area by the Moselle, so there is now minimal impact on the trees. Historic Parks and Gardens Registration: Dave Morris will be pursuing this.

2. POTENTIAL NEW SOURCES OF FUNDING     Paul Ely reported on new sources of funding which
needs the input of the Users Forum:   a.  He hoped that, if he could identify matched funding, Haringey Council may provide £300,000 in 2005/2006 and another £300,000 in 2006/07 for areas such as the play area and the MTA building.    This is not confirmed but he wanted the Forum to have a special meeting to discuss planning of developments for next year.   AGREED: to meet on Monday 7th February at 6.30pm.     b. He wants to work up a bid to the Football Foundation to upgrade pitches and back of Shell Theatre.    c. He wants to work up a bid to the Heritage Lottery Fund for the Model Traffic area

Paul Ely was thanked for his hard work in pushing for funds for the Rec.  Paul replied that the existence of the Users Forum and our vision & strategy for the Rec was crucial to successful fundraising.

3. UPDATE ON ACTIVE ENGLAND PROJECT    Michael Powell reported on developments since the
last consultation.  The landscape architects worked further on the plans.  These plans are out for tender to 4 companies.  The company to undertake all the work should be appointed in March.  The actual work should be undertaken in May, June and July with a public launch in August hopefully.  After a health and safety risk assessment on the plans the adventure playground has been redesigned and the equipment height lowered.  A consultant will be engaged to look over the construction plans to minimise disruption, flow of construction traffic etc. There will be a temporary building for the playworkers, storage and toilets.  (The bid to BBC Children in Need, reported at the last meeting of the Users Forum, was unsuccessful).
Although there will be some minor hedging and paving improvements to the entrance from Broadwater Farm into the Rec, the current budget will not cover a major improvement.  This is still a priority identified by the Users Forum.   

Final planning permission should be granted on 14th February.  The planners wanted to look at the programme planned by Sport and Education Solutions and the arrangements for public access, to make sure that substantial casual use must be built into the project.   Active England wants targets to be met on participation in sport and this is why SES will be organising a programme of sport in the Multi Use Games Area (MUGA) to meet these targets.  SES, (who are applying for charitable status) will be able to recruit a full-time Sports Development Officer and a half time admin post.   The point was made that people need to be able to participate in casual sport, in their own way, as well as in organised sport.  

4. LABYRINTH PROJECT     Angie Bullock presented the latest plans to the meeting for this stand-
alone arts project.  She and designer Andy Newman have had a number of meetings with Michael Powell about the feasibility of the project.  The funding has come from sources which would not be available for other projects in the park, e.g. Scarman Trust, BTCV.  For the project to finally go ahead there will be a need to sort out:-  a) feasibility   b) consultation with the wider community   c) maintenance  how to maintain and how to finance long term   d) obtain letters of support   e) obtain planning permission, which has been submitted. A meeting was arranged with Michael Loughnane (Parks dept) to look at these issues and the building of test mounds. If these issues could be sorted out, planting would begin in the Autumn.  Users present asked about the shape and height of the mounds, their robustness and whether there would be scope for planting of bulbs and other flowers.  

5. LORDSHIP LANE TOILETS   Amelia asked about the situation with the toilets and whether these
could be converted to a café.  She has recently moved to the area, uses the park every day, and felt that this would be an ideal use for the building  she could help set it up.  Discussion followed on a number of overlapping issues:  the need for a revamp and impact at the Lordship Lane entrance; the need for café and toilet facilities in the park, but where was best?;  SureStart’s interest in this building expressed in the past and that Haringey Council is currently undertaking a review of all the public toilet facilities in the Borough.  It was suggested that Amelia looks at what has happened with other toilet blocks at Chestnuts Park and Woodside Park.  Nigel, who is currently temporary administrator for the Broadwater Farm Community Centre for six months, said that the opening up of the BWC café area to park users has been discussed at the centre.

6. FESTIVALS    Tottenham Carnival:  There has been talk about whether it may be a good idea to
bring the annual Festival back to Lordship Rec, where it historically took place.  One of the reasons for this is the conservation of the historic trees in Bruce Castle Park and that it is awkward getting into that Park. In view of the extensive work which will take place in the Rec this year, it could not happen immediately.  However it was pointed out at the meeting that despite appearances there was not a lot of flat space in Lordship Rec and that drainage was extremely poor  and hence damage to the field was a real risk.      Friends of Lordship Rec Mid-Summer Festival:   The Friends were thinking of not running a Festival this year in order to concentrate on other activities.  The Friends would plan to contribute to the launch of the Active England project, although as there could not be a firm date for this, and it may take place in the summer holidays, it may be difficult for the Friends to fundraise for.   The Broadwater Farm Festival may also be planned to coincide with the launch of the Active England project.

7. PICNICERS     Clasford and Friends of Lordship Rec have written a number of times to Parks dept 
about the need to work with the regular picnicers to reduce problems of glass, litter and hygiene, and to consult with and integrate them into the overall scheme of things.  There had been no Council response.  It was agreed that we would call a meeting to develop a co-ordinated strategy.  Clasford agreed to talk to the Pastor, (the picnicers use the Community Centre on a Sunday for religious services) to invite him to meet with representatives of the Users Forum.   The approach to be taken would be educational rather than confrontational.    

8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS   Broadwater Farm Community Centre:  Nigel reported that the Centre was
now being run by Haringey Council.  Gina Hogan was the Controlling Officer on a 6-month temporary basis.  Nigel had been appointed as a temporary administrative officer.   Paddling Pool:  Would this be running this summer?  It was believed that the pump and electricity supply was now fixed, but this would be checked with Michael Loughnane.

9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING    Monday 7th February  Special meeting looking at development plans
for 2005/2006     Monday 7th March  next full meeting of Users Forum 


